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In May of 2024, the secretary responsibilities were transferred from Dr. Dawn Battise to Dr. Jeff Bates.  

Dr. Battise had done exceptional work in her role as secretary in previous years. 

By-laws 

Prior to the transition, Dr. Battise worked with CPFI leadership to update and modernize the 

organization’s by-laws.  In June, the CPFI Board of Directors approved the recommendations proposed 

by Dr. Battise.  These updates were communicated broadly with the CPFI membership in September 

which opened a one-month comment period so members could provide feedback.  A formal vote by 

CPFI members took place in mid-October at which time the by-laws update was overwhelmingly 

supported.  Since that point, the updated by-laws have been enacted and are now available on the CPFI 

website.   

 

Respectfully Submitted, 

Jeffrey A. Bates, PharmD 
Jeffrey A. Bates, PharmD, BS Pharm, FMPA 

Secretary and Member, Board of Directors 

 

https://www.cpfi.org/assets/docs/Bylaws/bylaws2014.pdf
https://www.cpfi.org/assets/docs/Bylaws/bylaws2014.pdf

